

14 January 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing to you to introduce myself. I am PC 5155 Jayne Slee and have recently acquired the role of Safer School and Partnerships Police officer at Outwood Grange Academy. I am delighted to be in post; working alongside the Senior Leadership Team and dedicated professional teaching and support staff to invest and support our students; ensuring the Academy's values of being responsible, respectful and safe is at the forefront of everything we do.

I have joined the district of Wakefield in this role to further develop my passion for policing, combined with my priority focus being on our young people. My role will be the link between "School & The Police" - the priorities include:

- 1. Improve standards of behaviour and attendance.
- 2. Tackle anti-social behaviour and low-level criminality within school.
- 3. Focused Intervention to reduce the risk of entering the criminal justice system.

In delivering the above I will work in partnership with several professional partners in the district such as Early Help, Children's First Hubs, Youth Offending Team and the Mental Health Service, Wakefield.

I will be at school Monday to Friday during the hours of 07:30hrs to 15:30hrs. Please do not hesitate to make contact with me on layne.slee@Westyorkshire.police.uk or telephone school on 01924 204350.

My role encompasses safeguarding, emotional, physical and sexual well-being and I am available to support students, parents and carers with any concerns or issues.

Key areas of focus in delivering educational inputs for all year groups are:

- Standards of Behaviour
- Vaping and Smoking
- Assaulting others / Bullying
- Weapons / Knife Crime
- Hate Crime (understanding discrimination)
- Drugs / Addiction / County Lines
- Violence and Exploitation by gangs.

In addition, I will assist in 1-2-1 intervention and smaller targeted group sessions.

I believe in maximizing "TEACHABLE MOMENTS" whereby a situation has occurred and acting quickly to assist all parties involved in restorative practice leads to a resolution, improved knowledge, thus reducing the likelihood of a repeat incident.

I look forward to meeting many of you over the coming weeks and months, working in partnership to keep our school and community a safe place.

Kind regards

Jayne

PC 5155 Jayne Slee